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On Sunday, July 24, 2005, the Southland Board of Directors decided to oppose a proposal before the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee that would allow producers to add chocolate or yoghurt coatings and/or cocoanut flakes to products they sell in the certified section of the market.  The Board felt that allowing chocolate and similar confections in the certified market would be inconsistent with the original intent of farmers’ markets.  The Board was also concerned that enforcement of the producer requirements would be nearly impossible. The CFMAC is currently considering new regulations that would define what ingredients may be added to products that are sold in the certified section of the market as non-certifiable, processed ag products (
The Southland Board of Directors approved in concept a proposal from the California Agricultural Commissioners to do away with annual production site inspections in favor of an audit system like the one Southland/Santa Monica has instituted.  Growers would be randomly inspected about once every three years.  In order to fund this program, the current $.60 state enforcement fee would be replaced with a $1 per market day fee for growers with sales under $5,000 per year, and a $3 per market day fee for all growers with sales over $5,000 a year. (
The California Food and Farm Alliance is a new non-profit, tax-exempt foundation created by Southland to increase the community’s support for certified farmers’ markets.  The purpose of the CFFA is “to contribute to the health and well being of California communities, to support family farms, to provide public access to nutritional education, to assist with community food distribution, to educate the public about sustainable agriculture and to promote certified farmers’ markets”.  If you would like more information about this new organization, please call Howell at 310-458-0167.  
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